
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – JUNE 16
TH

, 2003

REQUEST TO ENTER INTO AN AGREEMENT 
WITH REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY OF YORK 
FOR DATA, APPLICATION AND RESOURCE SHARING

Recommendation

The Commissioner of Economic/Technology Development and Communications, in consultation 
with the Director of Information Technology (IT) Services, recommends: 

1. That this report be received for information; 

2. That staff be authorized to negotiate and finalize the agreement with York Region; 

3. That a By-Law be enacted to authorize the Mayor and City Clerk to sign related 
documents, upon the City Solicitor being satisfied with the form of the agreement. 

Purpose

The purpose of this report is to request Council for approval to put in place a collaborative 
process between the City of Vaughan and the Regional Municipality of York with respect to 
Geographic Information System (GIS) data, application and resource acquisition, maintenance 
and sharing.  The agreement would be in the form of a Memorandum of Understanding 
(Attachment A – Draft Memorandum of Understanding).  There would be no costs to the City in 
respect to this agreement. 

Background - Analysis and Options

The City and the Region share common geography.  Both organizations spend considerable 
resources in the process of collection, validation and management of similar data related to each 
organization’s respective GIS initiatives.  Buildings, roads, public infrastructure, transit routes, etc, 
appear on plans and maps used by both organizations.  Collection, validation and management 
of such information is time consuming and costly for the City and the Region.  An opportunity 
exists to streamline such activities and realize efficiencies for both organizations. 

By formally committing to collaborate on efforts spent to enrich the data and applications for the 
City’s Enterprise GIS initiative, and the York Region GIS Project, both organizations stand to 
benefit.  The benefits would be in the form of better access to a larger source of GIS data at a 
reduced cost to both organizations, and a potential reduction in the effort of GIS applications 
development. 

All York Region municipalities have already entered into a formal collaboration agreement with 
the Region.  The agreement would serve as a “guiding principle”, and would not commit the City 
to projects of no value to the City. 

Conclusion

By entering into a formal collaboration agreement with the Region of York for GIS data, 
applications, and resources sharing, the City and the Region will have better access to a larger 
source of GIS data at a reduced cost to both organizations, and a potential reduction in the effort 
of GIS applications development. 

It is, therefore, recommended that staff be authorized to negotiate and finalize the agreement with 
York Region, and that the Mayor and City Clerk be authorized to sign related documents. 



Attachments

Attachment A – DRAFT Memorandum of Understanding 

Report prepared by:

Dimitri Yampolsky, Director of Information Technology (IT) Services – Ext. 8352 

Respectfully submitted, 

FRANK MIELE, Commissioner    DIMITRI YAMPOLSKY, Director 
Economic/Technology Development   Information Technology (IT) Services 
and Communications 












